
SUBJECT TO CORRECTION AND APPROVAL 

 

DUNBARTON HISTORICAL AWARENESS COMMITTEE 
February 28, 2022, 6:14 pm (Covid social distancing precautions taken) 

 

Members Present: Donna Dunn, Paula Mangini, Lee Mullen, Bill Nichols, Ken Swayze,  

Fred Mullen (until 6:30) 

Members out of town/absent: Bob Martel (Selectman Liaison), Gail Martel, Linda Nickerson, Bill Zeller 

Zoom option:  Lee Mullen, Guest Janice Boyton  

 

 

Minutes: Paula made a motion to approve the minutes of the 1/31/22 minutes. Fred seconded, unanimous. 

 

 

DHAC Financials:  Statements since last meeting reviewed. $29 Income Book sales, .06 interest, no expenses.   

Paula made a motion to accept, Fred seconded. Unanimous.  

 

 

Bailey’s Corner Sign:  Cost was $74.  We might need two metal posts or a pressure-treated post.  The sign is 

30” x 30” and we don’t want it to bend in high winds.    

 

 

Potential Stark Dance Barn video:  Zoom Guest Janice Boynton outlined her vision for ‘former attendees around a 

table with photos to jog their memories,’ probably an hour in duration and hoping for Sunday afternoon, June 6.    

Janice will call owner Carrie Carbonneau and confirm that date works for her.  Janice was a former owner and Bill 

N.was a former attendee in the 1960s; they discussed the names of others who might be able to attend.  The DHAC 

has only done one-on-one and one-on-two videos; a group video is a different concept for us.  We’re not sure our 

microphone would even be adequate.  Donna will contact someone she knows with experience and more powerful 

equipment and see if he would be interested in helping.  If not, maybe the Nackey Loeb School of Communication 

would have a suggestion.  Ken & Bill N. mentioned we would probably need a handicapped port-a-potty.  Water 

and/or light refreshments would also be a good idea.  The entire committee would need to discuss this, establish costs 

and get a budget approved.  In the meantime, Janice & Bill N. will put together names.  So far, Judy Stone, Ray 

Banks, Barbara Warriner, Stevenson.  Donna will call Bonnie Peaslee as it’s thought her sister, Sandy? also attended. 

  

 

Committee Appointments:  Five positions are expiring in March. Donna will contact each to see if they’re interested 

in another term.  Bill Zeller & Fred Mullen have already agreed.  Donna is open to suggestions for Chair/Secretary if 

anyone is interested.  Always interested in new members.   

  

 

Adjourn/Next Meeting:   Ken made a motion to adjourn at 7:05, Bill N. seconded.  Next in-person meeting is 

scheduled for Monday, 3/28/2022, 6 pm Town Office, Covid permitting.   A Zoom option will also be available. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Donna Dunn, Chair & Secretary    
 
 


